
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Newsletter - August 7,  2020 Mayor Justin Hanson 
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Continued on next page 

Public Works Committee Meeting – 8/4/20 – 4:00 p.m. 

 

Present via Virtual Meeting:  Chairman Jeff Morris, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, Alderman Danny 

Wallace, Director David Gray, Alderman CH Sullivan, Mayor Justin Hanson, Director Lessie Fisher, 

Rebecca Ray, Echo Day 

 

Public Works Report – Director David Gray 

Street Paving Update 

- Hope St. and Town Creek, 2
nd

 or 3
rd

 week in September to begin 

- Should be hearing in a few weeks on additional money we may be receiving from STP 
(Surface Transportation Plan) money 

- S. College from Sherrod to Mueller Brass, a portion will have to be milled 

- Will bring to Finance and Administration to discuss financing 
- Mayor Hanson discussed restoration in some areas instead of repaving 

- Alderman Wallace and Director Gray discussed equipment and paving process 
AMI (Automated Metering Infrastructure) Update 

- Monday Aug 10th we will be starting to install meters 
- Vanguard will be in marked vehicles and their crew will have name tags.  Will try to make con-

tact with home owners 
- It will take approximately a month and a half to install everything 

Suez water tank contract 

- Part of water tank is leased out for cell service.  We receive annual revenue 

- New company has approached us to buy us out of our revenue 
- We have asked Ms. Sullivan to approach that company and make recommendation to us 

Republic sanitation discussion 

- Experiencing problem with Republic since they purchased new truck 
- Republic is breaking the carts and we are having problems getting new ones 

- Problems with trucks broken down, drivers with COVID, no backup plan 
- Other municipalities are experiencing problems with other companies, as well 

- Director Gray is researching options 
- We are in 3

rd
 year of 5-year contract with Republic 

- Alderman Morris stated how many complaints he receives 
- Alderwoman Bommer agrees that we need to look for other solution 

- Alderman Wallace asked if there was any indication of financial issues with Republic.  Direc-
tor Gray is not aware of any problems like that.  Director Gray stated that commercial side is 

doing well 
- Alderwoman Bommer stated that we need to send an official complaint 
- Mayor Hanson and Jeff Morris agreed that Republic management needs to come before this 

committee 
- Alderman Bommer made motion to have Mayor Hanson draft a letter asking Republic officials 

to join us at next month’s meeting, 2
nd

, roll call, motion carries 
 

Motion made to accept Public Works Report, 2
nd

, roll call, motion carries 

 

Code Compliance Report – Director Lessie Fisher 

Working with City Attorney and getting grass letters sent out 

 

Motion to accept Director Fisher’s report, 2
nd

, roll call, motion carries 



Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Thursday, September 10th 

10:30 am - 3:00 pm 

Covington Civic Center 

 

 

 

 

Public Works Committee Meeting Continued 

 

Alderman Wallace asked about oak tree at the corner of Walters and James St.  Mayor Hanson stat-

ed that it is the property owner’s responsibility to remove.  Director Fisher stated that the property 

owner has plans to have it removed by the end of this week. 

 

Alderman Wallace also asked about who is responsible for roadkill within city limits.  Director Gray 

stated that if Public Works is informed, they will pick up.   

 

http://www.covingtontn.com/


to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

Tipton County Executive Jeff Huffman has announced, per 

the authority granted to county mayors by Gov. Bill Lee, a 

mask mandate for Tipton County that began on August 4th 

and will continue  through 11:59 pm Tuesday, August 29th.  

To read the complete order, CLICK HERE. 

MANDATORY MASKS IN 

TIPTON COUNTY 

Masks Required at Tipton County Schools 

After discussions with County Executive Jeff Huffman as well as 

updated recommendations from the Health Department, Le-

Bonheur, and the UT HSC, Tipton County Board of Education 

agrees that a mandatory mask requirement is the appropriate 

next step to slow the spread of COVID-19.  Our hope is that the 

mask requirement and other safety protocols such as social  

distancing will help keep schools open for learning. 

https://www.tiptonco.com/news_detail_T34_R819.php
https://podcasts.google.com/feed/aHR0cHM6Ly9hbmNob3IuZm0vcy8xZDU1ZDNhMC9wb2RjYXN0L3Jzcw==?fbclid=IwAR20Roi0sQ3slucEAgW8OGTwCt7f_F_91Qq9IfdhnvUOc4g7DQRhHNA4JFw


The Tennessee Pledge was developed by Governor Lee, the Unified 
Command Group (UCG) and Tennessee’s Economic Recovery Group 
(ERG) with input from health experts, state and local partners and 
business and industry leaders. It includes specific recommendations 
which enable most businesses to reopen responsibly without the 
burden of heavy mandates. This will be a gradual process, with room 
to adjust as data is evaluated. For links to all of Governor Lee’s 
guidelines, please visit our website at www.covingtontn.com. 

Tennessee Governor Bill Lee’s Economic Recovery Group (ERG) has devel-

oped the TN Strong Mask Movement, partnering with more than 30 flagship 

brands to distribute close to 300,000 free or low-cost cloth face coverings, at a 

projected value of more than $3 million, across the state. Now, residents can 

stay safe while wearing brands synonymous with Tennessee from the worlds 

of sports, education, and business.  

 Each business will distribute branded cloth face coverings at little to no cost across their own channels or 

with the help of the State of Tennessee, which could include employees, fans or nonprofit partnerships. Com-

panies can visit https://tn.gov/governor/covid-19/economic-recovery/mask-movement for additional infor-

mation. The general public can also visit the link above to order a TN Strong branded mask.  

Participating brands include: • Amazon • Austin Peay State University • Belmont University (courtesy Dickens 

Family) • BlueCross BlueShield of Tennessee Foundation • Bridgestone • Bristol Motor Speedway • Chevro-

let • East Tennessee State University • FedEx Express • Gatlinburg, Pigeon Forge and Sevierville of Sevier 

County • Gibson Brands • Graceland • Jack Daniel’s • Lipscomb University (courtesy Ezell Foundation) • 

Memphis Grizzlies • Middle Tennessee State University • Nashville Predators • Nashville SC (courtesy Ingram 

Charities, distributed in partnership with United Way of Greater Nashville) • Ryman Hospitality Properties, Inc. 

• SomethingInked • Tennessee Bankers Association • Tennessee Farm Bureau Health Plans • Tennessee 

Tech University • Tennessee Titans • Tractor Supply Company • TriStar Health • Union University • University 

of Memphis • University of Tennessee, Knoxville (courtesy The Boyd Foundation) • Unum Group • Vanderbilt 

University • Volkswagen Chattanooga  

NEW COVID TESTING SITE TIMES! 

Beginning Monday, July 20th, the drive-up 

COVID-19 testing site at the Tipton County 

Health Department will be giving FREE tests 

Monday - Friday, 8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  The 

Tennessee National Guard is on hand to  

administer the tests.  You can drive through and 

get your free test regardless of symptoms.   

Tipton County Health Department is located at 

4700 Mueller Brass Rd. 

http://www.covingtontn.com
https://www.tn.gov/governor/covid-19/economic-recovery/mask-movement










BE A COVINGTON VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER 

http://volunteerfiretn.org/
https://www.facebook.com/courtsquarefarmersmarketTN






DSCC Announces Fall Return to 

Classroom Plan. 

Read More Here! 

Congratulations to the Pink Daisy 

Market on the grand opening of the 

bakeshop inside their store on  

Covington’s Court Square.   

 

They’ve made it easy to do some 

shopping and snacking all at one  

location! 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fdscc.edu%2Fcoronavirus%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1htr174IS1s4vusC9dtGWl0vG4uzwqaGJcx2s02Mcbl2mztle5TZC8cbs&h=AT2tHulhdNzaugI36zBaiTSx4jN9R0908pQUBPoMPBvfCxCTrH6rZnjCEIkRirqJzOND6EacEuYIrzJtIrvkPsBWMX33v40GL2yp677gDzVg3EdibK
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fdscc.edu%2Fcoronavirus%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1htr174IS1s4vusC9dtGWl0vG4uzwqaGJcx2s02Mcbl2mztle5TZC8cbs&h=AT2tHulhdNzaugI36zBaiTSx4jN9R0908pQUBPoMPBvfCxCTrH6rZnjCEIkRirqJzOND6EacEuYIrzJtIrvkPsBWMX33v40GL2yp677gDzVg3EdibK


http://www.tiptoncountymuseum.com/




COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming events 

at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

Do you have an announcement that 

you would like to include in your  

newsletter?  Click HERE  to email  

your info to Rebecca Ray! 

https://my2020census.gov/
https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com





